
 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 
It is with great pride that I write this recommendation for Steve Schrack as he pursues a secondary social 
studies teaching position. I have had the pleasure of having Mr. Schrack as a student at Albright College in 
EDU 612 School Law in the spring of 2024 and EDU 707 Secondary Professional Semester in the fall of 
2024. During these classes I had many opportunities to learn more about Mr. Schrack’s work and passion for 
teaching. 
 
As a student, Mr. Schrack was always engaged and focused on the content and learning that was taking place 
in each of these classes. He did a great job navigating challenging legal questions and topics in School Law. 
Mr. Schrack also brought real world experience to the discussion forums regarding many of the legal topics in 
this course. He was also engaged in discussions and conversations around the instructional practices during his 
student teaching placements while enrolled in the Professional Seminar class. He was always a positive force 
in this class sharing insights and suggestions to his colleagues. 
 
Mr. Schrack’s extensive background in human resources with real-world experiences will allow him to help 
his students connect the content in his classes to how these concepts will impact their lives into the future. Mr. 
Schrack will also bring a level of maturity and consistency that often takes younger teachers years to develop.  
 
Ms. Schrack’s resume highlights his background in schools and experiences outside of the educational system. 
All these experiences give him special skills to work with social studies students in a school setting. As a 
former school administrator, I would strongly encourage you to interview Mr. Schrack. I believe you will find 
him to be a passionate educator who will be a strong leader and advocate for students in your schools. Please 
feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions about Mr. Schrack. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Randall A. Grove, D. Ed. 
Assistant Professor 
Education Department 
Albright College 
Email: rgrove@albright.edu 
Cell Phone: 717-821-7559 
 


